

Greetings Long-term Care Facility Users,

Updates were recently made to the NHSN to **resolve** the recently reported issue affecting data entry for **Urinary Tract Infection (UTI) event** reporting. Specifically, the event page would NOT save when "YES" was selected for the question "*Has resident been transferred from an acute care facility to your facility in the past 4 weeks?*". This issue is now resolved and facilities may resume entering UTI event data into the NHSN application.

We thank you for your continued patience while we worked to resolve the issue. Please continue to contact the NHSN Helpdesk (nhsn@cdc.gov, **subject line 'LTCF'**) with any questions.

Sincerely,

NHSN LTCF Team

